



PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS EVENTS WAS HELD ON THURSDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp, (Chairman), Eileen Lintill,






Jackie Crew, Rowena Tyler, Ken Lintill, 





Rod Tyler, Clive Heywood, Fiona Kemp,





Gloria Heywood, Corinne Nash,





Carole Goldthorp and Anne Simmons.

SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Chris Connor.

2.
ARISING FROM THE MEETING ON 5TH SEPTEMBER

Stalls and Tables:  Jean Huggett reported she had sold all the tables in the Leconfield Hall, but only 6 stalls and 3 gazebos in Market Square and 4 stalls in Lombard Street.  Chris Kemp asked Jean Huggett if the article in the Observer had brought anyone new in, she said no. Jackie Crew said she considered the prices are reasonable, Jean Huggett said there appear to be a few who are not happy with the differentiation in price and, because of this, will not come this year.  Chris Kemp said it is obvious that more stall holders are needed outside.  Jean Huggett was asked to let Jackie Crew have a list of those she had written to who had not responded.
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Choirs:  Carole Goldthorp said that neither of the Billingshurst choirs had responded, but she had heard from both Seaford College choirs, Rother College, the Leconfield Singers and the Primary School who are all keen to take part.  She had been asked by Seaford College if the choirs would like to take part in a lantern procession, leading up to the ‘switch on’, possibly from St Mary’s down Lombard Street to the square.  It was agreed this would be a lovely idea, but Eileen Lintill said as the Primary School children had been performing earlier it would make it too long a day for them.  Carole Goldthorp and Fiona Kemp to follow this up.


Lights: Chris Kemp said the LED bulbs have been ordered and will be delivered on Wednesday. He referred to John Bird’s e-mail which had been circulated, he has resigned from the group, will not be supplying power this year and doesn’t want any coloured lights on his property.  He would like to say that he is grateful for all John’s assistance over the years and is sorry that he has come to this decision.  However, it has been agreed that this group is in favour of coloured lights, he will reply to his latest e-mail.  Eileen Lintill said that with Christmas just round the corner she thought that confirmation should be obtained from all who have supplied power in the past that they will continue to do so this year.  It would also be an opportunity to inform them that, with the new LED lights, the cost will be lower.   A discussion followed on John Bird’s e-mail and the power providers, during which Fiona Kemp said she would go round and speak to those who provided power last year.  Chris Kemp asked Ken Lintill if he would talk to the Leconfield Estate to see if they will provide a bigger tree this year, and if they will put it up and erect the lights.  Jean Huggett had said that Kay from the clothing shop had asked if she could have coloured lights outside her shop in Saddlers Row.


Advertising:  Gloria Heywood said she has contacted various radio stations including Spirit FM, Hart, Sussex County, and there is a piece in this month’s Petworth Pages.  She will be sending articles to the Observer, County Times and West Sussex Gazette.  It was mentioned that last year there was an article in the Petersfield Post, she will add this to her list.   Jean Huggett said it has been agreed by Chris Kemp that £200 can be spent on advertising in the Observer Christmas supplement, she will pass on the contact details.  Chris Kemp thanked her for all she is doing and asked if she had made contact with Rob Jackson about working with the National Trust.  She said she will do so on Tuesday.  


Buskers:  Rowena Tyler said she had put an article in the Observer asking for anyone interested in playing to contact her.  She has several who are interested, she now plans to plot on a map the areas in which they will be playing.


Helpers on the Day:  Chris Kemp said this is always an issue.  He suggested that the rota should be circulated at this month’s Council meeting, Eileen Lintill said this is far too early.  Chris Connor had talked about providing stewards, Chris Kemp to see him and ascertain the numbers and the times.


Grants:  Rowena Tyler asked for progress on the grant application.   Chris Kemp said it had not been submitted.  Eileen Lintill said she thought this was a great pity, she had spoken to the officer concerned about the application, it would have been useful to have the funding in place for next year, but he had now missed the deadline. 


Raffle Prizes:  Jackie Crew says she has several offers of prizes.  Raffle tickets will need to be purchased.  Eileen Lintill to find out if a license is needed.


(Jean Huggett’s Note:  Provided the tickets are sold and the prizes given out the same day no license is needed.)


Window Competition:  Jackie Crew said the theme this year will be ‘A feast for the eyes', linking up with the exhibition at Petworth House.  Margaret Grimwood has agreed to judge the windows again and Gary Liddle, Head Gardener at Petworth House, will assist her.  It was thought that Rob Jackson would like to have been asked again.  Gloria Heywood will speak him.  Jackie Crew said there are about 8 businesses who have shown an interest in ’live’ windows.


Mulled Wine and Mince Pies: Jean Huggett confirmed the Co-op will be providing mulled wine and mince pies.

          Power from the Leconfield Hall:  Ken Lintill and Anne Simmons confirmed that the letter had been handed to the Chairman, Andy Henderson, but there had been no response.  Anne Simmons will get in touch with him.

3.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Public Toilets:  Eileen Lintill said that Janet Duncton will see that the public toilets in the car park are kept open.  Notices were put up at the Food and Wine Festival indicating where these are, this was thought to be good idea.


Staging:  Carole Goldthorp reminded Chris Kemp that the Leconfield Singers had asked for larger staging and somewhere for the conductor to stand.  It was suggested that two trailers be used, Eileen Lintill said this would not be practicable as one will be hidden by the Leconfield Hall and the singers will not be seen from the main part of square.  It was agreed to put extra blocks in front and possibly to the side of the trailer.


Red Cross:  Jean Huggett said the Red Cross has been booked.


Leconfield Singers: Carole Goldthorp asked if the Leconfield Singers could have a stall for a tombola.  This was agreed.


Burger Van:  Charlotte from the Cotton Wool Store has asked if the burger van can be sited away from her shop as it hides it from view.  Eileen Lintill suggested it could go nearer the Co-op.


Hot Chestnuts:  Gloria Heywood asked if there could be a hot chestnut stall and someone selling pop corn.  Chris Kemp said last year they had been unable to find a chestnut seller, and Burnetts sell pop corn from their burger van.


Sale of Beer and Wine: Chris Kemp said that two people had asked to come, one selling beer in bottles or for consumption, and one selling wine.   A discussion followed during which it was questioned whether this was fair on the Star, there was also the problem of people walking around with glasses.  Eileen Lintill said if alcohol is sold it should be in plastic glasses.  It was finally agreed that before making any decision Eileen Lintill will find out if a license is needed.  In the meantime Jean Huggett will send out holding e-mails.


(Jean Huggett’s Note:  A license is needed, if it is agreed to go ahead they will be asked to apply for this.)

4. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 19th November in the Town Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm.

